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O.W.E. Association
Jan. 15, 7:30 pm

CAC Pride Room
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December 1 & 2, 
2018

Dennis Lange
Tours Co-Chair

O.W.E.N.I.
Jan. 15, 6:00 pm

Kent Branch Library

W.O.W.E.
Jan. 9, 6:30pm

Toni Moore,  2369 Robinwod

      T-Town Caddy is a FREE golf cart taxi service located in The Old 
West End. They service Downtown/Uptown Toledo, the Docks 
and the Old West End. T-Town Caddy is proud to be all about To-
ledo! Their cart colors represent Toledo colors; blue and yellow 
and their logo illustrates their pride of the city. “Our drivers are 
professional, uniformed, drug tested and licensed with the city 
taxi permit dept” Judy Garcia, Co-owner. 
      “The best part of my job as an owner and driver is meeting so 

many people, it’s fun and I have several regulars now.” Sergio Garcia
T-town caddy is all about FUN with their LED lighting and booming sound system and their 
knowledgeable caddies. “We run all year, we have weather resistant covers and heat!” Sergio 
Garcia.
      “We are able to provide this service free of charge because of our advertising sponsors. 
Sponsors like, Impact Employment Solutions, Clear Images, San Marcos, Silverback Supply, 
Realtor Pedro Carrizales and others.” Audrey Schroeder, Owner and Marketing Director. “Cre-
ating and promoting a partnership with Toledo businesses makes this venture meaningful.” 
      Their website is ttowncaddy.com and can be found on Facebook and Instagram, 419-901-
4041.

Toni Moore
Tours Co-Chair

Black Kite and OWE Boardfor fun, well attended Christmas partyJim Loganfor all you do for the Old West End.Dave Moorefor his yearly purchase of the remaining cookies from the ARJA Cookie Walk that then is given to the Cherry Street Mission.

Kudos to:



Letter from
the President

w w w . t o l e d o o l d w e s t e n d . c o m

by Jeni Belt

      Happy 2019, Old West End neighbors!  
Congratulations on surviving another 
holiday season--I hope 2019 is your best 
year yet.  
      The advent of a New Year is a natural 
time for reflection—as we look back on 
the last year, I’m proud of what the Old 
West End Association has accomplished.  
In no particular order, some items of note:
• Awarded $11,568 in funds for neighbor-
hood projects that benefit the neighbor-
hood as a whole (benches, planters and 
plants, events)
• Hosted another successful Old West End 
Festival (which generates the funds to ac-
complish the item above)
• Sponsored and facilitated the first ever 
joint meeting with Old West End Neigh-
borhood Initiatives to address Facebook 
Conflict, including implicit (and explicit) 
bias and community building
• Established formal and informal part-
nerships with area organizations to fur-
ther our goal of community building
• Participated in a Task Force to improve 
the Certificate of Appropriateness pro-
cess and demystify how the Historic Dis-
trict Commission works and what to ex-
pect
• Reinvigorated our Entrepreneurship 
and Education and Scholarship Commit-
tees to further our neighborhood goals
      These are just a few of the many activi-
ties undertaken by the Association and 
its members during the year for the im-
provement of our neighborhood.  Thank 

Tuesday, Jan. 8, 2019O.W.E. Executive Board Meeting6 p.m. at Deb Kienzle’s Home2238 Scottwood Ave.
Tuesday, Jan. 15, 2019O.W.E. Association7:30 p.m. C.A.C. Pride Room

EVERYONE  IS  ALWAYS  WELCOME!

       Happy New Year from OWENI! Our 
next community meeting will be held on 
January 15, 2019, 6pm at Kent Library. 
We have invited special guests Gayle Lake 
and Joe Peterson back to discuss the re-
launch of Toledo Public Schools Commu-
nity Hubs, and how they plan to better 
serve students and families in the future. 
If you’re a parent, or otherwise have a 
vested interest in the TPS school system, 
you won’t want to miss this discussion! 
Join us and bring your questions! For any 
OWENI-related questions, contact oweni.
community@gmail.com.

you everyone, for your enthusiasm, en-
ergy, and commitment to the area we all 
hold so dear. 
      Of course, there’s still so much work 
that can—and needs to—be done.  Our 
continuing efforts towards preservation 
must find new sustainable implementa-
tion paths to ensure living in this area re-
mains affordable to anyone who wants to.  
The continued presence of partner busi-
nesses and the promise of new business-
es on the horizon gives us opportunities 
to convince others that business is sus-
tainable and coveted by neighbors and 
would-be residents.  The opportunity to 
partner with and empower area schools 
to succeed ensures a benefit for all in-
volved.  As our Executive Board gathers to 
brainstorm our strategic goals for 2019, I 
encourage you to share your ideas.  Feel 
free to email me at jbelt@slk-law.com or 
call at 419-351-2111.  We welcome your 
ideas, as well as your sweat equity to help 
us bring them to fruition.
      Our holiday party was a smashing suc-
cess with tremendous attendance, per-
haps thanks to The Olive and the pizzas it 
brought for us to preview.  Thank you to 
the Black Kite for hosting this always fun 
event. 
      Our next meeting takes place January 
15 at 7:30 p.m. in the Pride Room at Collin-
gwood Arts Center.  See you there!

Save The Date

Super Sports
Ball Fundraiser!!

      Join us Sunday, February 3, at The Attic 
on Adams for our annual SuperBowl Par-
ty Fundraiser. Tickets are $20 at the door 
and include all-you-can-eat food, drink 
specials, and games and prizes. OWES re-
lies on fundraisers and donations to cov-
er operating expenses so that supporter 
fees can go directly into more patrols for 
the neighborhood. Whether you come 
for the game or the commercials or the 
community, we hope to see you there!
To continue supporting Old West End 
Security, or to become a supporter, or to 
learn more about what we do, please visit 
our website at www.oldwestendsecurity.
com. 
      Neighbors looking out for neighbors, 
wishing you a safe and happy new year. 

Entrepreneurship Committee
      Look forward to Entrepreneurship 
Meetings in the coming year at the homes 
of neighborhood entrepreneurs.

Your 2019 Old West End Association Board
(Not pictured are Shawn Kellerbauer, John Kraft, and Riordan Glenn)

Preservation Committee
      January’s Preservation Education Class 
will be on Boilers. Date to be announced.



WOWE Officers: 
Carol Kutsche,  Toni Moore  &  Tammy Michalak

www.womenoftheoldwestend.com

 

UPCOMING WOWE MEETINGS

6:30 POTLUCK                7:00 MEETING

FIRST WEDNESDAY OF EACH MONTH

All neighbors are welcome!

Please join us and learn how WOWE is 

making a difference for our neighborhood

Jan. 9,                            
                Toni Moore	

                            
         2369 Robinwood Ave.

(January Meeting is one week later)

Feb. 6,                            
        Diane Duggan	

                 2369 Robinwood Ave. (Upstairs)

2018
3 0 th  An n iver sar y 

      Again, a huge THANK YOU to The 
Elves on Robinwood, namely Paul Da-
vidge and Todd Reuhle for once again 
transforming the Commons Park into an 
amazing Christmas wonderland for our 
neighborhood. 
        Thanks again Paul & Todd and also for 
getting the big tree lit too.

Dedicated In Memory of
Ellen Langel & Bill Begin

      It was a banner year for Tours.  The weather could not have been better, publicity 
was “over the top” and with stunningly beautiful homes, “Tours” was again a showpiece 
for our neighborhood.  It is estimated that an additional 275 individuals attended this 
year.

Many thanks again to 
Home Owners:

Cindy Champer & Fred Franklin

Tom Kesting

Kathleen Kovacs

Scott, Tammy & Nate Michalak

The Libbey House

All of your efforts are
truly appreciated.

Again a huge Thank You
to our sponsors:

SIGNATURE BANK, NA

WATERFORD BANK, NA

FIRST FEDERAL BANK 

GROSS ELECTRIC

FINDLEY

MANOS 

GEORGIZ’S

LIBBEY GLASS OUTLET

OLIVER HOUSE

VINCE DAVIS INSURANCE 

CINDY CHAMPER

 JUDGE ANDY & LORENE DEVINE

RICHARD & ANITA DUSSEAU

SUSAN & DAN KINCAID

DIANE & KEN STEIN

VICKI KOELSCH

Women of The Old West End
Celebrate the 30th year of

Also a grateful Thank You for the
organizations and businesses who

support our mission:
Black Kite Coffee

Glenwood Lutheran Church
First Congregational Church

OWE Antiques
Sterling Pipe & Tube - 

Alex Artmstrong
and

Last but not Least a very special 
“thank you” to our dedicated and

tireless committee:
Dennis Lange, Chair

Kent Illenden, Publicity
Carol Kutsche, Sponsors

Toni Moore, Sponsors
Lynn Plante, Tickets

Christine Parks, Golf Cart Parade
Debbie Stambaugh, 

Tree Lighting (Cookies)
Shelly Varelli,

Lighting the Neighborhood
Arlene Hartmann, Boutique

David Neuendorff
Pam Kajawa

Gary Douglass - Santa
Jenny Swartz - Mrs. Claus
Kristen Keiser - Mrs. Claus

Marge Dottling, House Captain
Bob Arthur, House Captain

Debbie Boisselle, House Captain
OWE Antiques

Crystal Rogers, House Captain
Robert Zollweg & Tina Moffit,

House Captains
Jim Logan, Dennis Duggan &
Dave Moore, Physical Set-up

In February, WOWE will dedicate 
our page in memory of the late 

Honorable Juvenile Court Judge 

Andy Devine 
 1921-2018

Judge Devine passed away on Fri-
day, Dec. 16th and was just a few 
short days away from his 97th 
Birthday.  He lived and loved every-
thing about the Old West End and 
was a tireless force and champion 
of children and especially parents.

Light the Neighborhood 2018 WinnersMost Classic:  Brian Miller  & Paul Swartz 2040 RobinwoodMost Griswold: Scott Powers 2551 ScottwoodMost Creative: Dana & Jennifer Richmond 2725 Collingwood



FREE COMMUNITY MEAL 
the last Sunday of each month from 4 - 5 pm at Collingwood

Presbyterian Church, 2108 Collingwood Blvd.  Entrance off Floyd 
Street, Handicapped Accessible. Info. call 419-243-3275

C L A S S I F I E D S

CINDY CHAMPER

FULL TIME REALTOR®

E-MAIL: cynthiachamper@howardhanna.com

Cell:    419/350-0477

Office: 419/535-0011 2460 N. Reynolds Rd., Toledo, OH 43615

“Serving Toledo, Northwest Ohio, and wherever your real estate needs take us.”

Real Estate Services

Phone: 419-476-3246                         Cell: 419-277-4477
                                                            Fax: 419-476-4477Guaranteed DrywallDrywall • Plaster • DryvitHang & Finish • All Textures40 Years Experience

Insured
Larry Kosakowski                                 4029 Sampson
                                                        Toledo, Ohio 43612

Your Local Branch in the Old West End!
Jason L. RidleyBranch Manager Old West End
KeyBank
3031 Collingwood Blvd.Toledo, OH 43610
phone: 419-469-1612fax: 419-255-4079Jason_L_Ridley@Keybank.com

We LOVE irresistible  

products. From smiling skin  

care to colorful cosmetics,  

Mary Kay offers products  

women love, and I can help  

you find your new favorites!   

Contact me  

to discover more.

Lynda Lieto
Independent Sr. Sales Director

www.marykay.com/lieto

419.244.1753 / 346.0952

Advertise in The Historic Times! 

Classified Ads - 2 Line Classified Ad (20 wds) for $10                                                       3 Line Classified Ad (30 wds) for $15        
All copy is due the 15th of each month. Email your ad 
information to:    killenden@sfcgraphics.com  or mail to:   
2702 Parkwood Ave., Toledo, Ohio 43610   419-367-9155
Please make check payable to (credit & debit cards acceptable):  
                            Illenden & Company Graphic Design

Discounts Available for Multiple Months!

Business Card Ads $50 per month (3.5” x 2”)
   • Purchase your Bus. Card ad for 3 mo. - $45.00 per month
   • Purchase your Bus. Card ad for 6 mo. - $40.00 per month
   • Purchase your Bus. Card ad for 12 mo. - $35.00 per month

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS


